Question:
I'm pouring a new bridge pier that is located 25 miles away from the concrete batch plant, do I have to take this mixing time in consideration when doing my concrete mix design? 

Answer: 
The concrete mix and delivery time needs to be considered so that the final product will meet the following requirements:

The concrete should be mixed only in the quantity required for immediate use. Do not use any concrete that has developed an initial set before it is ready to be poured in place.  Trying to retemper that concrete by adding water, or other means, is not permitted.  Also, do not use concrete that is outside of the specified slump limits at the time of placement.  Admixtures that can be used to increase the workability of concrete, or for accelerating the concrete set time, are permitted only when specifically provided for in the contract or when directed by an engineer. 

The concrete supplier needs to have sufficient plant capacity and transporting methods to insure a continuous delivery at the rate required. The rate of delivery of concrete needs to be compatible with the time needed for proper handling, placing, and finishing of the concrete. The method of delivery and handling “wet” concrete needs to support the method of placement that will avoid any concrete rehandling and damage to the structure or concrete.

Don't let loaded ready-mix trucks stand in the sun.  Plan the work so that you can discharge the concrete as soon as a truck arrives at the jobsite.  Prolonged mixing in hot weather will increase the temperature of the concrete which will make it set faster and shorten the available time for placing and finishing the concrete.  

AREMA 1.13.1, 1.13.4

ASTM C 94

AREMA Field Handbook for Concrete 

